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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  7TH OCTOBER 2021.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Lillian Malcolm, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Ross Craig, Jan Goodall, Dorothy Wilson, John Michell.
APOLOGIES: Bill Varney, Michael Leeland.
1. PRESENTATION: Unfortunately, Philippa Lyttle was unable to attend.
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd September 2021 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 3.5). Further Discussions with Gerry Conway, manager for the Broughty Ferry and Monifieth Active Travel Improvements, re the planned table-top crossings. John and Gerry have not managed to meet up yet.
3. Re Minute 4.2). Carole has been back to the toilet on the Law Hill and said that work had started to lower the pavement and that the toilet was cleaner than it was before. Dorothy reported back that work was in progress to clear up the site.
3. (Re Minute 4.4). Dundee Design Festival 2021.We were disappointed that Agency of None had not got back in touch.
3. (Re Minute 4.5). Dundee Science Centre. Carole visited again and found there was still no indication in their lift as to whether it could be used if there was a fire in the building, the staff had had no training on the use of the hoist in the changing places toilet, and that they had no spare slings to use in an emergency. She made them aware of the problems.
3. (Re Minute 6.2). Cleaning of street furniture at waterfront. Dorothy said that the responsibility for cleaning/maintaining the external areas which also includes the opening and cleaning of the externally accessed public conveniences at the travel hub is within the remit of Neighbourhood Services Environment within the council and two new members of staff had been appointed to do this. 
3. (Re Minute 6.4). Equality and Diversity Grant Fund. Ross sent a copy of the grant application form which he said we should pass on as appropriate. 
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.  Sandy said that at this time of year we usually made charity donations to Shopmobility and DBPSS. We agree to give them both £250 each again.
4. Disabled toilet outside the hub at the waterfront. We received an email about there being no RADAR lock on the disabled toilet door. After much discussion it was agreed that it was fine at present to leave it as it is.
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

By email 

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.

5.4 Disability Living Newsletters.
5.5 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.6 On 2/9/21 from Dorothy Wilson sending io re new fire alarm regulations and sources of funding for their installation.
5.7 On 2/9/21 from Inclusion Scotland saying the National Care Service Consultation has been published and giving details of where to find it. The Scottish Government would like your views by 2nd Nov 2021. 
5.8 On 7/9/21 from Lynda Sawyers saying that she was surprised that the new disabled toilet outside the cycle hub in the urban park did not have a radar lock on it.
See Minute 4.2.

5.9 On 9/9/21 from Ali Bruce, DES, giving info re what the Access Panel Grant can be used for.
5.10 On 13/9/21 from Bob McGuire, Finch-Maguire Partnership, asking for advice about a new servery counter being installed in the previous 'Dobbies Cafe' within the Tesco at Kingsway Dundee.
Carole met up with Bob and was impressed with the improvements that had been made. Similar improvements are being made in all Tesco cafes. 
Carole will get back in touch with him about a problem she has with their new disabled parking spaces.
5.11 On 14/9/21 from DES sending an invitation to a Disability Hate Crime webinar.
5.12 On 15/9/21 from Inclusion Scotland sending an invitation to participate in a study of Sensory Impairment and the Pharmaceutical Care of Older People.
5.13 On 16/9/21 from Jim Thomson, general manager of Dundee Football Club, asking if we knew anyone who would do an access audit for the stadium and associated facilities of DFC. 
Prior to the meeting Ross Craig suggested AccessAble could suggest a suitable person and said he would contact Jim to suggest this. At the meeting there was much discussion about disabled supporters needs and how they could be met. Anne will get back in touch with Jim to see if he has found somebody to do the access audit.

5.14 On 16/9/21 from Sabrina Logan, development officer for NEoN Digital Arts Festival, asking for our help.
Anne contacted Sabrina but she did not reply.
5.15 On 20/9/2021 from DES sending an invitation to participate in a webinar about Access language.
5.16 On 28/9/21 from Sam McCluskey, architect, asking for a member of Dundee Access Group to contact him about his plans for a WC, shower room and changing facilities in a gym.
Carole met Sam at the gym and was not completely happy about the planned changes to covert a disabled toilet to include a shower. We discussed alterations to the plans and Carole will get back in touch with Sam and copy the email to Gordon Caird, the Building Standards Surveyor. There was some doubt in the group about how necessary it was for Sam to install shower facilities suitable for wheelchair users.
5.17 On 1/10/21 from Blair, Jon Frulani Architects, asking Carole to examine plans for re-development of 36 Roseangle. 
Carole felt that site was unsuitable for wheelchair access and will write to the architects asking that an Access Audit be done first.
6. A.O.B. 

6.1 Jan has looked at the Consultation on Care and the National Care Service. She said she was going to respond and encouraged the rest of us who had experience of care to respond too.
6.2 Dorothy reminded us of Claire Dow’s offer to come to our next meeting to talk to us about the events planned by Dundee Council for the Christmas period. Anne has accepted this offer and Claire will attend our November meeting.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

Our next Zoom meeting of Dundee Access Group will be on Thursday 4th November 2021.
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